
Welcome to James Ray camp 

 

Parking will be available right after you get into the camp, we prefer for the school 

buses to park right after the entrance on the left and cars can park further in. 

Registration will be in the large building when you follow the path up for about ½ 

mile.  

 

E-punch: 

We will be using only e-punch only so it is important to register on line before 

Thursday pm January the 12th. You can attend the day off the race but it will be for 

an extra cost.  

 

Courses:  

Please read the course setters notes for detail information. It is important that all 

runners return within the 3 hour time limit and report to the registration area once 

they are back , even if they did not finish the course.   

 

Restrooms: 

The camp has winterized the restrooms directly behind the registration building and those are 
closed.  There are restrooms at the pavilion just north of the parking lot which are small but 
open.  There are larger restrooms to use are located northwest of the parking lots, at what was 
the OLD pool area.  There are areas for Youth and Adult, but you may use any of them.  There is 
a timed light switch located just inside the door.  The bathrooms at the new pool are also 
winterized and are closed. 

 

 

 

 


